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FAIR 2024 

Our school Fair will be held on the 9th November, many classes 

are already working on their class activities. Our first Fair 

Coordinators meeting will be on Monday the 27th May at 6pm in 

staffroom. All class fair coordinators need to attend. If you would 

like to join the  Fair Committee please contact me.   

erinw@michaelpark.school.nz  

 

WELCOME HENRY MACKENZIE 

Tēnā koutou 

I grew up on a farm in Hawkes Bay. After school, I completed a 

BA majoring in Religion at Victoria University. It was at this time I 

realized, I rather liked performing. I participated in a few 

repertory plays and was offered a place at Drama school where I 

studied to be an actor for 3 years. Here, I realized I wanted to 

teach Drama, and therefore extended my tertiary education 

further training as a secondary teacher. That was in 2005, and so 

almost twenty years later, gaining significant teaching experience 

in both English and Drama, I am very pleased to find myself 

leading the Drama curriculum at Michael Park. I hope the 

students will, not only have fun in my 

classes growing in confidence, but they 

will also be enlivened to the wonder  

of live performance.  

Ngā mihi nui, 

Henry Mackenzie 

Kia ora whānau, 

Ngā mihi maioha; ngā mihi manahau ki ā koutou katoa. Nau mai 

ki te wahanga tuarua 

A warm welcome to our new students and whānau who started 

at our kura this week, it is wonderful to have you in our school. 

Additionally, it is wonderful to welcome our new Drama 

teacher Henry Mackenzie who also started on Monday. 

During the break, we were able to carry out a number of 

maintenance projects that included water tightness and 

restoration of the class 1, 2 and 3 turrets, water blasting the 

pathways and stairs throughout the middle school and high 

school as well as general upkeep of our gardens and grounds. 

We were hoping the changes to the electric bell would have be 

carried out during the break; unfortunately, that did not 

happen, nonetheless, it is scheduled to take place. 

A reminder that there is no school for 

Class 8 -12 on Tuesday due to the 

whānau-kaiako conferences taking 

place. 

There are a number of events that are 

scheduled for this term and I am 

looking forward to the opportunity 

where we will be able to attend these 

together as a community.  

He aha te kai o te ākonga. He korero, 

he korero, he korero.   

What is the food of a student. It is 

knowledge, it is communication. 

Have a wonderful weekend. 

Ngā manaakitanga, 

Desmond Pemerika 

Tumuaki  

COMING EVENTS 
Click here to view the full calendar online 

Tuesday 7 May  High School Parent-Teacher 
Conferences 9-6pm 

Friday 10 May  Pyjama Day 

Friday 10 May  Snapdragon Market 2.15pm 

Thursday 16 May  Class 3 Parent Meeting 6.30pm 

Friday 17 May  Whitsun Festival 

Saturday 18 May  Outdoor Classroom Parent 
Workshop 

mailto:erinw@michaelpark.school.nz
https://michaelpark.school.nz/calendar/


School Gardens 
Thank you to everyone who came to help tidy up the school 

gardens, they really look great now! 

 

And a big thank you to Christian from the RSST, who organised 

the donation of all the pea straw covering the garden beds, 

protecting the soil for winter.  

 

Isa Hamill, Class 5, won double gold in the Gi and No Gi division 

at the international Brazilian Jiu Jitsu Oceania Open competition 

on April 13/14th in Auckland.  

Outstanding work, Isa! 

COMMUNITY NOTICEBOARD 

• For Sale - 2 brm unit for sale on Amy St. A hop, skip and 

a jump to school. raywhite.co.nz/auckland/auckland-

city/ellerslie/EPS32534/ 

 

Contact the editor, Dana Marcroft at fridayflyer@michaelpark.school.nz   

Guideline 150 characters maximum please. Deadline midday Thursday. 

Graphic advertisements to be formatted to fit A6 portrait (¼ page). 

Whole page ads are not accepted for non school-related activities. Ads may 
be published a maximum of twice per term, at the editor’s discretion. 

https://raywhite.co.nz/auckland/auckland-city/ellerslie/EPS32534/
https://raywhite.co.nz/auckland/auckland-city/ellerslie/EPS32534/
mailto:fridayflyer@michaelpark.school.nz


 

T 
his year we had another Visual Arts student’s folio 

chosen for the NCEA Top Art Exhibition. A huge well 

done to Caixia Tan for having her beautiful Photography 

boards picked. Her work was selected from NCEA’s 2023 

submissions and is part of a touring national exhibition that 

show cases outstanding exemplars of students’ work.  Here is 

what Caixia had to say about her Photography folio boards.  

“The development of my ideas came very naturally throughout 

the year, after my original shoot with my own horses relaxing in 

their paddock. After shooting multiple times at different race 

days, it made sense to me to show the horses inside the stables 

or with their handlers before showing them working/racing. 

Towards the end of the year I come across an older racetrack 

with somewhat abandoned facilities, which raised me the 

question of what happens to these places once the horses and 

people are gone?  

One interesting issue I ran into when shooting sport horses was 

how chaotic the photos felt with all the mis-matching colourful 

outfits and gear. By utilising black and white photography I felt I 

was able to show my subjects more authentically and create a 

much more striking effect. It also emphasised the athleticism and 

power of the horses as well as the adrenaline of the race. 

I used many classic photography techniques such as low angles 

to emphasise the power of the races horses as well as symmetry/

asymmetry to frame my subjects. I used a repetitive motif of 

racing numbers as well an accent colour of red throughout my 

boards to tie my work all together.” 

If you have time, pop in to see prints of Caixia’s folio boards 

in our school reception. Once again, congratulations Caixia! 

Caixia Tan’s Photography selected for  

NCEA Top Art Folio Exhibition 2024 
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Indoor Rock Climbing Competitions 

Absolute beginners to experienced 

Next event Boulder:  Northern Rocks 19 May 

Round 3 Top rope : Vertical Adventures 23 June 

Round 4 Boulder: Boulder Co 11 August  

$25 per event, includes gear hire                         

Register via school sports coordinator, deadline 9 May  

(or 10 days prior to each event). 

For more info see:  

Auckland College Climbing Series website  

(under Auckland Sport Climbing Club)  

or email accseries1@gmail.com  

mailto:anishakhambatta@yahoo.com
https://fb.me/e/1wmsfLgRj
https://www.aucklandclimbing.co.nz/auckland-college-climbing-series/about-how-to-register/
mailto:accseries1@gmail.com
http://www.aucklandnetball.co.nz/


http://www.taruna.ac.nz/

